
P40. Deletion of Condition 2 of Planning Permission P/09/0771/FUL to Make
Temporary Access Permanent at Hillview, Glen Road, Torwood,
Larbert for Mr Gillies Guthrie – P/19/0292/FUL

The committee considered a report by the Director of Development Services
on an application for the deletion of Condition 2 of planning permission on
P/09/0771/FUL to make temporary access permanent at Hillview, Glen
Road, Torwood, Larbert.

             Provost Buchanan, seconded by Councillor Grant, moved that the
committee agrees to grant permission to delete Condition 2 on the basis that
it is satisfied on matters of road safety and access and considers that the
amenity of the area will be enhanced.

             As an amendment, Councillor Bouse, seconded by Councillor Murtagh,
moved that the committee agrees to refuse the application to delete the
condition in accordance with the recommendations in the officer’s report.

In terms of Standing Order 22.1, a vote was taken by roll call, there being 10
members present with voting as undernoted:-

             For the motion (8) – Provost Buchanan; and Councillors Alexander,
Blackwood, Black, Coombes, Grant, Hughes and Munro.

             For the amendment (2) – Bouse and Murtagh.

Decision

             The committee agreed the motion.


